
20th September 2024

The Keys Newsletter

Dear Parent / Carer,

What a lovely week we have had as our children start to really settle back into school, 
get used to their new surroundings, timetables and teachers. Our afterschool clubs 
are well under way with Superstars multi sports proving very popular, Mad Science 
and Kids Lingo.

Year 6 Eco Club have been busy getting the ECO Hub and Forest School ready for use. 
They have moved the bug house, painted bird and bat boxes ready to be put up, tidied 
the Eco Hub and studied and documented the animals that visit us when all is quiet 
using our wildlife camera.

On Wednesday, I attended the PTA meeting at the Riddling Rack. Thank you to all 
those that attended, and it was great see so many new parents who had a lot to offer 
in help and new ideas. It’s hard to believe we were planning the Christmas Film 
Nights, Breakfast with Santa and the Neon Disco already. 

Have a lovely weekend

Mr Robinson



GROWTH MINDSET

STAR OF THE WEEK

Lucy - Reception 

Alfie - Year 1

Archie - Year 2

Finn – Year 3

Hattie – Year 4 

Effie – Year 5 

Anna – Year 6 

VALUES

Lois – Year 1

Harrison – Year 2

Mazie – Year 3

Mia – Year 4

Amber – Year 5

Sophie Ed – Year 6

Elsie – Reception

Arthur R – Year 1

Oliver – Year 2

Ella – Year 3

Jacob – Year 4

Jonathan – Year 5

Lalitha – Year 6

This weeks certificate 

was for Oracy.

Kitty

Thomas 

Peter 

Joseph B

Katie

Betty



ELIGIBILITY FOR FREE SCHOOL MEALS

A letter was sent home last week with further information on how to 
apply for free school meals.

If you think you may be entitled, please complete the form which has 
been sent home and return to school as soon as possible so that we can 
check on your behalf. Alternatively you can apply on 
line https://www.sthelens.gov.uk/freeschoolmeals

POLITE REMINDER – WE ARE A NUT FREE SCHOOL

Please could you ensure children are not bringing in snacks or lunch 
items containing nuts.

We do have nut allergies in the school and appreciate your support in 
keeping our children safe.

Many thanks for your cooperation

DINNER MONEY

If your child wishes to change their lunch preference please advise the 
office via email giving a week’s notice.  

Payment is taken through the School Money Online Payment System, 
please email stpeter@sthelens.org.uk if you are having issues accessing 
the system.  Payments should be made by Monday to ensure the 
account is in credit and the system does not send payment reminders; 
we are obliged to follow the council’s debt recovery process for 
accounts in arrears. Payment can be made for several weeks at a time, 
and credit does not need to by a week on week basis. 

The current cost of school meals is £14.75 per week 
(£2.95 per day) for Years 3 to Years 6 pupils (who are not in receipt of 
free school meals); Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 receive a free school 
meal under the National Universal Infant School Meals initiative 
(UIFSM).

https://www.sthelens.gov.uk/freeschoolmeals
mailto:stpeter@sthelens.org.uk


NOTICE TO YEAR 6 PARENTS – ROBINWOOD RESIDENTIAL

There will be a meeting for all Year 6 parents on Friday 27th September 
about the Robinwood residential in July 2025.  

The meeting will take place in the Year 6 classroom straight after school.  

Mr Badley will meet parents in the playground once the children have 
been dismissed at 3.30pm, to gain entrance to Y6’s class via the door on 
the playground. 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

EVENT DATE

Flu Vaccinations Wednesday 25th September - AM

Brychall High School Roadshow for Y6 Pupils Friday 27th September - PM

Robinwood Residential Meeting for Y6 
Parents

Friday 27th September

Year 4 – Trip to Port Sunlight Monday 30th September

School Photographs Thursday 3rd October

Bags2School Thursday 17th October

St Peter’s PTA AGM Thursday 17th October – 6.45pm



PTA News
Notice of PTA AGM

The PTA AGM will be held in school on Thursday 17th October at 6.45pm. Everyone is 
welcome to attend to hear about the activities of the PTA across the last year and have 
your say on the plans for the year ahead.

All PTA committee positions (Chair, Secretary and Treasurer) are up for re-election at the 
AGM so if you’re interested in putting your name forward (or nominating someone else 
with their permission) then please read the attached Committee role descriptions and 
complete the nomination form. All nomination forms should be returned to the PTA 
at stpeters_pta@yahoo.co.uk in advance of the meeting. If you want to find out more 
about what the roles entail, then please get in touch at the email address above.

We hope to see you there.

PTA Eco Shop
There is a selection of preloved St Peter’s emblem uniform available via the PTA Eco Shop.  
Please follow the link to see what is  currently available:

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/stpeters-
pta/index.cfm?event=event&eventId=83382&isProductGroup=true 

mailto:stpeters_pta@yahoo.co.uk




THE RAINBOW TEAM



AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS

MONDAY

Multi sports
(Superstars)

Year 5 and Year 6 3.30 – 4.30pm

TUESDAY

Multi sports
(Superstars)

Year 3 3.30 – 4.30pm

Mad Science Year 1 to Year 6 3.30 – 4.30 pm

Lego Club Year 1, 2, 3 & 4 3.30 – 4.30pm

WEDNESDAY

Multi sports
(Superstars)

Year 2 3.20 – 4.15pm

Eco Club Year 6 3.30 – 4.30 pm

THURSDAY

Multi sports
(Superstars)

Year 1 3.20 – 4.15pm

Kidslingo Year 1, 2 & 3 3.30 - 4.30pm

FRIDAY

Multi sports
(Superstars)

Year 4 3.15 – 4.15pm

Please note some of these dates may be subject to change.



Whole School Target: 98%
Current Average Whole School Attendance: 98.9% 

Attendance 





St Peter’s C.E. Primary School
Birley Street
Newton-le-Willows
WA12 9UR
01744 678630 
stpeter@sthelens.org.uk
https://twitter.com/NLWStPeters
www.st-peters.st-helens.sch.uk

DINNER MONEY
If your child wishes to change their lunch preference please advise the office via email 

giving a week’s notice.  Payment is taken through the School Money Online Payment 

System, please email stpeter@sthelens.org.uk if you are having issues accessing the 

system.

UNIFORM
Uniform can be ordered direct from Touchline UK Liverpool Rd, Warrington,  WA5 1AE, 

01925 413777                            

sales@touchline-embroidery.com

We also have a small number of items on the School Money site under SHOP which you 

can pay for then contact school to arrange for them to be sent home with your child.

ABSENCE
When reporting on the absence line, can we politely request that you leave a brief 

description of your child’s illness rather than just saying they are unwell.  If your 

child has vomiting or diarrhoea please note that they should not return to school for a 

period of  48 hours after the last incident.  This is a local authority policy

Applications for Holiday Leave must be submitted to school at least 4 weeks in 

advance. Forms can be found on the school website or requested from the school office.  

In accordance with Government and Local Authority policy, holidays taken during term 

time will only be authorised in exceptional circumstances.

CHANGES
It is very important that if you change contact numbers, emails or addresses that you 

advise us as soon as possible.  Any changes must be sent into school via email.

Thank you

OFFICE NEWS

mailto:stpeter@sthelens.org.uk
mailto:stpeter@sthelens.org.uk
mailto:sales@touchline-embroidery.com

